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Executive Summary 
This document provides an update on the eligibility of motors and LED lighting within the Pay for 

Performance (P4P) Program, for both Existing and New Construction.  

LED Lighting  
The P4P Program’s Minimum Performance Standards (Appendix A of Existing Buildings Guidelines, 

Appendix B of New Construction Guidelines), requires that all proposed LED lighting be either ENERGY 

STAR® qualified or Design Lights Consortium® (DLC) qualified.  

DLC regularly releases updates to their list of qualified products. One such update is coming up effective 

April 1, 2017. The impact is that some LED products will no longer be qualified once the change takes 

place.  

Changes to the DLC Qualified Products List poses unique challenges for the P4P program. For instance, 

due to the amount of time between application approval, ERP approval, and Installation approval, the 

Qualified Products List may change several times. Additionally, many projects at the ERP stage do not 

know exactly what type of fixture will eventually be purchased. Therefore, in order to assist participants, 

the Pay for Performance Program will support approval of LED measures qualified either at the time of 

equipment purchase (so long as purchase does not pre-date submission of application to the program), 

or at the time of ERP submission. This assumes appropriate invoices and specification sheets can be 

provided demonstrating that the delisted products in question were qualified at the time of purchase 

and/or ERP submission.   

DLC products can be searched by listed and delisted products, and the dates in which products were 

listed and delisted will be displayed as shown in the following image: 
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Motors 
The P4P Program considers premium efficiency motors as an eligible measure. Guidelines for Existing 

Buildings, Appendix A stipulates that proposed motors must meet minimum efficiency requirements of 

subsection A-6 (for motors 1-200 HP), and otherwise must meet or exceed ASHRAE 90.1-2013. 

Guidelines for New Construction require all size motor efficiencies to exceed ASHRAE 90.1-2013. 

In May 2014, the U.S. DOE passed a rule stipulating manufactured minimum nominal full-load 

efficiencies of electric motors 1 – 500 HP (0.75 – 370 kW), which took effect on June 1, 2016. This new 

federal standard for motors is provided on the next several pages, specifically Tables 5-7. Below is a brief 

comparison of the new Federal Standard with ASHRAE 90.1-2013:  

• Motors 1–200 HP: ASHRAE Table 10.8-1 matches Federal Table 5 except the Federal Table also 
includes 8 pole motors (900 rpm). These efficiencies are also consistent with Existing Buildings 
Program Guidelines Appendix A-6. 

• Motors 250-500 HP: Efficiencies in Federal Table 5 are slightly higher than ASHRAE Table 10.8-3. 
• Small Electric Motors (<= 3 HP):  ASHRAE Tables 10.8-4 and 10.8-5 match the Federal standards. 
• Fire Pump Motors: ASHRAE Table 10.8-6 matches Federal Table 7 

 
Partners shall reference the Federal Standards when selecting motors, particularly for types that are not 
explicitly covered by Program Guidelines Appendix A, or ASHRAE 90.1-2013. 
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